


Lakeland Police Department [CASE COM-24-1234041] 
Office of Professional Standards 
Transcript of Officer Kenneth Vanderpool 

PARKER: Today's date is December 16, 2024. The time is 10:11 a.m. and the 
location is the Office of Professional Standards of the Lakeland 
Police Department. Persons present are the speaker, Detective Paula 
Parker, and Detective Jamie Henderson with the Office of 
Professional Standards, and Officer Kenneth Vanderpool, who is 
providing an official statement about this incident. The 
Administrative Case File Number is COM24-1234041; it's an EIR. 
Officer Vanderpool, have you had a, uh, have you received a copy of 
your Police Officer Bill of Rights. 

VANDERPOOL: Yes. 

PARKER: Have you had a chance to review them? 

VANDERPOOL: Yes. 

PARKER: Are there any other questions in regards to your Police Officer Bill 
of Rights? 

VANDERPOOL: No. 

PARKER: 

WALLACE: 

PARKER: 

Okay. It is noted that, um, FOP Representative Lieutenant Brian 
Wallace is present as well during this interview. It is my 
understanding that you are Officer Vanderpool's representative; is 
that correct? 

Yes, ma'am. 

Officer Vanderpool, are you on duty today? 

VANDERPOOL: Yes. 

PARKER: Have you had an opportunity to review the complaint, witness 
statements and all existing evidence? 

VANDERPOOL: Yes. 

PARKER: Are there any other potential witnesses that you did not see listed in 
this case file that you would want interviewed? 

VANDERPOOL: No. 

PARKER: Have there been any unrecorded questions asked of you in regards to 
this case by Internal Affairs Investigators? 




















